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ITEM 15. ROAD WORKS – TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURES – FURBER LANE 
CENTENNIAL PARK 

TRIM RECORD NO: 2017/535360 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the Committee endorse the temporary road closure of Furber Lane, 
Centennial Park, between Cook and Furber Roads, on Wednesday 10 January 2018 from 
7am to 5pm, subject to the following conditions: 

(A) The Applicant must comply with the temporary road closure conditions as mentioned 
in Schedule B of this Agenda. 

(B) The Applicant must comply with any other conditions imposed by City’s Construction 
Regulation Unit. 

(C) The Applicant has indicated Thursday 11 January 2018 as an alternative date in 
case of inclement weather. 

(D) The Applicant must contact Surry Hills Police to obtain a separate police permit and 
to discuss deployment of user pay police for the road closure. 

(E) The Applicant must distribute notification letters to affected stakeholders at least 14 
days before the temporary road closure and provide a name and telephone number 
of the supervisor responsible for the proposed closure in the notification letter. 

VOTING MEMBERS FOR THIS ITEM 

Voting Members Support Object 

City of Sydney   

Roads and Maritime Services   

NSW Police – Surry Hills LAC   

Representative for the Member for Heffron   

DECISION 

 

BACKGROUND 

Complex Plumbing Solutions Pty Ltd has applied for the temporary road closure of Furber 
Lane, Centennial Park, between Cook and Furber Roads, on Wednesday 10 January 2018 
from 7am to 5pm. 

COMMENTS 

The proposed temporary road closure is required to upgrade the sewerage connection to 
64-66 Cook Road, Centennial Park. 

The Applicant has provided a site-specific Traffic Control Plan that includes details of 
barricades, signs, flagmen and other traffic devices to implement the proposed road 
closure. 
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There are currently no other approved temporary road closures proposed to take place on 
the same day in close proximity of this closure.  

The temporary road closure will not affect any other properties, as local access will be 
provided at all times and alternative access routes are available nearby. 

A Traffic Management Plan (TMP) for the temporary road closure was approved by Roads 
and Maritime Services (RMS) on 1 December 2017. 

CONSULTATION 

The Applicant will be required to notify affected stakeholders as stipulated in Schedule B. 

FINANCIAL 

All costs associated with the proposed closure will be borne by the Applicant. 

Road Works – Temporary Road Closures – Furber Lane, Centennial Park 

Claudia Calabro, Traffic Works Coordinator 








